
ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

October 1, 2024, at 7:30 P.M. 

Plumstead Township Administrative Building  

5186 Stump Road, Pipersville, PA 18947 

 

Bala Sreenivasan, Chairperson 
Andrew Thomas, Member 
James Paul Johnson, Member 
Lurleen Worthington, Member 
Deb Noone, Member 
Ken Lichtenstein, Visiting Supervisor 
 

Ms. Sreenivasan called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. with a moment of silence, followed by the 

Pledge of Allegiance. 

Agenda: Reusable Bag Project; October 19th EAC Road Clean-up and Tree Planting; EAC participation in 

the Township’s October 26th Halloween Event; Honoring Tom Lurz; EAC Membership.  

• The reusable bags are in! Three thousand bags imprinted with sponsors logos have been 

received. Ms. Sreenivasan will reach out to advise the sponsors. EAC will have a table at the 

Township Halloween event on October 26 to hand out bags, along with pamphlets and candy. 

EAC is coordinating with Duane/Parks and Rec, and will ask to have the table at the beginning so 

children will have bags as they go around the event. Mr. Johnson and Ms. Noone will oversee the 

table and event which starts at 5 pm, with a 4:30 pm set up time. 

• October 19, 2024 EAC Activities: 8:30 am road clean up. New EAC members need to view the 

safety video. A PennDOT adopt a highway safety video is available on the PennDOT site. A tree 

planting at Owl’s Nest Park follows at 10 am. Details on the trees to come. Ms. Noone suggested 

adding these events to the online township calendar, Ms. Sreenivasan will ask Debbie to add.  

• Honoring long time EAC member Tom Lurz: Ms. Sreenivasan will check with the township on 

available budget to create a memorial for Tom Lurz, in the Owl’s nest lake area, one of his 

favorite spots. In addition, Mr. Lichtenstein advised the supervisors are working on the  

possibility of naming the Point Pleasant Community Park in his honor.  

• Mr. Lichtenstein advised that there are three applicants being considered by the Board of 

Supervisors for the two vacancies on the EAC.  

• Next EAC meeting will be held on the first Monday, November 4, 2024, due to election day.  

Mr. Johnson moved to close the meeting; Ms. Worthington seconded.  
The meeting adjourned at 8:13 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Deb Noone  
 
 


